
WHITE CREEK TOWN BOARD MINUTES 
JULY 13, 2021 

 
 
       The White Creek Town Board held their regular monthly meeting on Tuesday, 
July 13, 2021 at the Town Hall.  Members present were Supervisor James Griffith, 
Lance Wang, Heath Murphy and Barbra Kingsley.  Tammy Taber was absent.  
Supervisor Griffith called the meeting to order at 7pm.   
 
Resolution 27-2021 – Approval of June 8, 2021 Board Minutes 
Lance Wang made a motion to approve the minutes of the June 8, 2021 Town 
Board meeting as presented.  Barbra Kingsley seconded the motion and all voted 
in favor of approval. 
 
Opening of Bids for the 2017 Chevy Pickup 
After three weeks of advertising the bid, one bid was received on the pickup.  The 
bid was received from Thomas Dooley, Sr. in the amount of twenty-one thousand, 
eight hundred eighty dollars ($21,880.00).  Barbra Kingsley made a motion to 
reject the bid.  Motion was seconded by Lance Wang and all voted in favor of 
rejecting the bid from Mr. Dooley.   
 
Assessor’s Report 
Town Assessor Ronna Meerwarth submitted a monthly report to the Board.  The 
office had not received the transfers for the month.  The Board of Review will 
have their second meeting on July 31st.  The purpose is to remove exemptions and 
rule on two property owners who were postponed in order to collect more 
information to make their decision.  Ronna and Carol met with a representative 
from GAR, the company doing the town wide reassessment.  Data mailers will be 
sent out to property owners sometime in August or September. 
 
Town Clerk’s Report 
Town Clerk Lisa Austin-Cuddihy submitted a monthly report for June.  Total 
revenues were $608.00 with the town’s portion being $305.22. 
 
Budget Officer’s Report 
Budget Officer Laura Manning submitted the monthly Operating Statement to the 
Board.   
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Highway Superintendent’s Report 
Superintendent Chris Rieben submitted a monthly report of activities to the 
Board.  The paving is finished on Meeting House and Niles Roads.  The County 
DPW helped put an apron on Rice Lane.  This will allow the grader not to be right 
in County Route 68 while grading the road.  They put shoulders on Meeting House 
and Niles Road and are still mowing.  Rear tires were put on the tractor. 
 
Audit Report – Resolution 28-2021 – Approval of Vouchers 
Heath Murphy made a motion to approve vouchers submitted in the amount of 
$291,661.96.  Lance Wang seconded the motion and all others voted in favor of 
approval. 
 
Justice Court Report 
Judge Scott Lucey submitted the monthly report.  The Court collected $2,826.00 
in fines for the month of June. 
 
Adjourn 
With no further business on the agenda, Lance Wang made a motion to adjourn 
the meeting.  Barbra Kingsley seconded the motion and all others voted in favor.  
Meeting adjourned at 7:20 pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted by, 
 
Lisa Austin-Cuddihy, Town Clerk 


